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UNDERCOVER POLICING INQUIRY 

 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE      29 March 2017 

PRESS NOTICE 

No anonymity sought for Roger Pearce 

The Inquiry has received confirmation that anonymity is not sought by or on behalf of a 

former police officer named Roger Pearce, who used the cover identity “Roger Thorley”. 

Roger Pearce worked as an undercover officer for the Metropolitan Police Service’s Special 

Demonstration Squad. He is not a core participant in the Inquiry. 

Background 

The work of the Inquiry ranges across the full scope of undercover policing work and will look 

at the work of the Special Demonstration Squad, the National Public Order Intelligence Unit 

and police forces in England and Wales. The Inquiry will also examine whether people may 

have been wrongly convicted in cases involving undercover police officers, and refer any such 

cases to a separate panel for consideration. 

The work of the Inquiry will fall into three modules: 

1. Module one will look at what happened in the deployment of undercover officers in the 

past, their conduct, and the impact of their activities on themselves and others. 

2. Module two will look at the management and oversight of undercover officers, including 

their selection, training, supervision and care after the end of an undercover 

deployment. This section will also look at the law and other rules covering undercover 

policing. 

3. Module three will make recommendations about how undercover policing should be 

conducted in future. 
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NOTES TO EDITORS  

1. The legal approach that the Chairman will follow when determining applications for 

restriction orders is described in the Ruling dated 3 May 2016. 

2. Further information as to the process by which anonymity applications by key individuals 

will be determined is contained in the Inquiry’s third update note (at pages 5-6). 

3. The Undercover Policing Inquiry is constituted under the Inquiries Act 2005.    

4. The Inquiry’s terms of reference were announced by the Home Secretary on 16 July 

2015. 

5. The Inquiry’s ‘frequently asked questions’  provides more information on the Inquiry more 

generally, as do four published update notes. 

6. The Inquiry’s website is www.ucpi.org.uk and the Inquiry can be found on Twitter 

@ucpinquiry  

 

For further information please contact the Inquiry’s press officer, Jo Coles: 

Email:     press.queries@ucpi.org.uk     

Tel:  07827 818 460 

 

 

https://www.ucpi.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2016/05/160503-ruling-legal-approach-to-restriction-orders.pdf
https://www.ucpi.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2016/11/161107-third-update-note.pdf
http://www.legislation.gov.uk/ukpga/2005/12/pdfs/ukpga_20050012_en.pdf
http://www.gov.uk/government/news/home-secretary-announces-terms-of-reference-for-undercover-policing-inquiry
https://www.ucpi.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2016/08/160810-frequently-asked-questions.pdf
https://www.ucpi.org.uk/communications/
http://www.ucpi.org.uk/
mailto:press.queries@ucpi.org.uk

